
TELFORD & WREKIN HOCKEY CLUB COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST GEORGES RECREATION GROUND 
 ON 16th DECEMBER 2019, COMMENCING AT 7.30pm.
Present: Shirley Hasenauer, Gwynne Goodfield, Sean Huffer, Stuart Parker, Alan Parham, Chris Chiverton, John Higginson, Suzanne Lorenz, Anita Gough, Jodie Lane, Rachel Evans
Apologies: Jayne Parnham, David Lowe, Mike Lowe, Jon Woodrow, Steve Floyd, Chez Lane 
Matters arising from previous meeting: – 
Kit – Stuart advised that there are still a few bits of kit outstanding but we now have most of it, and Anita’s made a start on selling some of it already. We need now to sell as much as we can – maybe get something out to club members to let everyone know what’s available. ACTION – Anita to send a list out to people and Jodie to post something on Instagram. 

We’ve been given a load of small kit, and although it’s all small sizes it has cost us nothing, so anything we make on it will be profit and can go to the pitch fund. 
Match balls are now all sorted. 

First aid kits – ladies are all sorted out now, but we need to order 4 for the men. ACTION - Jodie/Lorna to see to this. We also need more ice packs, by the start of the second half of the season if possible – there are 3 or 4 in the container but we could do with more. 

Matters discussed
Finances - Suzanne issued copies of the club’s Key Financial Indicators, showing our financial position as at the date of today’s meeting. There is quite a bit of money to be paid in (match fees etc), and teas have yet to be paid for. The list of people who have paid their subs needs to be looked at just to check it’s up-to-date, and then we can chase any outstanding payments. ACTION - Gwynne and Suzanne to go through the list of people who have paid/are yet to pay. 
GoCardless charge 1% per transaction so it’d be better and easier not to pay by this method if we can – we need to encourage people to use other methods of payment. It was agreed to review this over the rest of the season and then discuss it further at the end of the season, to decide which is the best payment method for people to use. It may be easier just to pay direct into the club’s account. 

Gwynne thanked Suzanne for all of her hard work with the club accounts. 

Shropshire Hockey – Gwynne had had an e-mail from Roger Furniss (interim Shropshire Hockey Association chairman) regarding payments to SHA and asking for our approval of proposed increases. They are proposing an increase to £100 per team for the county levy (from £80), and £50 (formerly £40) per additional team. The affiliation fee is to rise from £30 to £40 (the Shropshire Women’s League affiliation fee is £50, and MRHA £30). These were discussed and we agreed to provisionally approve the increases but with the proviso that we’d like to know exactly what the payments are for and what they cover, especially the affiliation fee. 

Shropshire run an under-21s and a full men’s side but there is nothing for county ladies, or they would run a women’s side too (the main problem is finding opposition). ACTION - Gwynne to speak to Steve (as county treasurer) to find out what the payments to SHA cover and why the increase is necessary. 
Men’s teams – the first team are doing well, and are top of the league with 23 points. They are a point above the second-placed team, although Chesterfield will be level on points if they win their game in hand. There doesn’t seem to have been a consistent 16 but the players who step up do well. Discipline is OK too, and there seems to be a nice atmosphere – everyone comes back to the clubhouse despite games now being played at Wrekin College. There have been a few issues with youngsters going up to the first team but not wanting to stay there after a few games. There are various reasons for this, such as not enjoying it and hence not wanting to play again, not feeling quite ready to make the step up, or not wanting the pressure of first-team hockey or to commit to the regular training each week that being in the first team requires. Another issue is that parents sometimes don’t want their children playing too much hockey if they’ve got exams coming up. 

As long as the communication is there, we know the reasons for people not wanting to play first-team hockey, and if there are issues, we can address them. There is quite a gap age-wise and league-wise between the first and second teams – if there were enough adults, the youngsters wouldn’t need to play 1s and could play 2s. Some players might need a bit of training on a particular skill – if captains etc know this, we can work on it, and there’s no shame in going from the first team to the second team for a few weeks. 
ACTION - Gwynne to speak to Steve regarding communication and to ask him to speak to Sean if a player is moving between teams. 

The third team are stuck in a similar situation to previous years where they have got promotion but lost players. They also have a bit of a problem with goalkeepers but Billy is doing a great job with the team. A few second team players have offered to step in and help with adding a bit of structure to the team as the thirds struggle with consistency and availability of players at times. 

The fourth team are currently middle of the league and doing OK. Cannock are top and we beat them – their only loss so far this season. 

Ladies’ teams – there is a gap in leagues between the first and second teams but everyone wants to play for the first team! The first team are currently 6th in the league with a game in hand – this is to be played on 25th January and is against Ashby. The seconds are struggling a bit and are currently 9th on 4 points. They are competitive in every game but are just slightly lacking in a few areas, and have been unfortunate on a few occasions not to come away with more from games than they have. 
The thirds are doing really well, due in part to our Back to Hockey players, and are 3rd in the Shropshire League. It’s encouraging that we are able to field 3 ladies’ teams, especially as Shrewsbury and Bridgnorth are struggling to field two sides. 
Training numbers have been good overall, and indoor training is scheduled to start after Christmas, to replace the Tuesday training session for 8 weeks. It is without boards, as this is all we could get, so we will have to see how it goes. 

The annual Christmas charity game is this Saturday, with donations split between a local cancer charity and the pitch fund. 

Juniors – Anita confirmed that we have 120 registered juniors and 100 have paid their subs, which is good. We have good numbers attending training and numbers haven’t dropped off at all. All of our junior teams are doing really well and all of them have won most of their games. 
Flyerz hockey – Gwynne has been in contact with Jamie White from Shrewsbury regarding Flyerz, and the possibility of setting something up, initially for those aged 18 and under, and also Libby Nicholls from West Midlands Flyerz. There will be an application for funding to run it for 8-10 weeks from probably April onwards. It may be indoors to start with, due to the weather, but then we could run it outdoors on a Friday if it proves popular. It will be run as Shropshire Flyerz, rather than as TWHC sessions, so other clubs may like to get involved and help out. There are a few SEN schools in Telford so it may be a popular session to run. ACTION - Gwynne to send an e-mail after Christmas asking for volunteers to help out. 
Autism awareness training has been mentioned – this could link in with the training Libby will do with regard to Flyerz. 
Pitch_In – could we show in the accounts somewhere how much we have raised towards the new pitch? Alan has itemised everything on his own spreadsheet but if we go to people like Sport England, for example, it would be helpful to be able to show them the accounts with a separate Pitch_In entry. 

Alan and Gwynne, along with Steve, are working on two funding applications to be sent to the National Hockey Foundation and Veolia – the NHF one will go in before Christmas. With Veolia, they require us to get 10% of what we’re asking them for from a third party – we could potentially use some of the money in the high interest account for this. Applications need to be timed appropriately to have the best chance of succeeding. 
Buy a Pitch Square – Alan will remind people again over the Christmas period. 

Resource Bank – Stuart has been involved with them and they are keen to make an annual donation (£1,000) to the club. We need to contact Bob to get a pitchside banner arranged. 
Money from firms such as Redrow (s106 money) may not be available for a few years yet, but this could be put towards new changing rooms. 

Notts Sport have provided a detailed estimate for the new pitch, giving a cost in the region of £250,000. Hockey 4 Heroes also get involved with setting up new pitches and have provided Gwynne with a quote in the region of £200,000. Notts Sport are project managers and dealing with Hockey 4 Heroes would effectively cut out the middleman as Notts Sport would go out to tender and Hockey 4 Heroes are on Notts Sport’s list of people who tender for this type of work. If our 2 grant applications are accepted, at a push we could get our new pitch put down in time for the start of the new season. 
A Hockey 4 Heroes team will come here in September. 

Chris Child (head of Energize) has been asked to update a 2015 report on sports pitches throughout the borough for Telford and Wrekin council, to be presented in February. Hopefully, the council will say that our pitch needs to be supported as well as a proposed second pitch at Wrekin College. 

Sport England – any money from them would be very much a top-up; they will ask what funds we have raised ourselves and then top-up what we need. 

Sean and Neil are looking at setting up an inter-club tournament in April (proposed date of April 18th) and this would be for family and friends, not just players. There would be a barbecue, bar, live music etc and would be a fundraiser for the pitch. It could start with just club members and then maybe next year we could open it up to invitational sides. Gwynne suggested Sean put something together just to outline who will be involved, what’s happening etc. – Neil has made a start on this already. Could we tie it in with the junior presentation night? We would probably need to speak to Helen and Garry and maybe the Sports and Social Club committee too though beforehand. 
Bob’s wife has offered to do a club night where she cooks for everyone but we wouldn’t be allowed to have this at the club. Anita said we’d be able to have the cricket club for nothing as long as we do the bar, and she and Richard have volunteered to run the bar. This would probably be at the end of February. 

There was an idea for a junior event, maybe a sponsored walk, at the end of the season. 

Bonfire Night raised £500. This year, the money raised was split 3 ways (hockey, cricket and bowls clubs) regardless of the number of volunteers each club provided on the night but that will change next year, as the bowls club only provided 2 volunteers, whilst we provided 9 and the cricket club 7. The Sports and Social Club could charge a bit more to enter without deterring people from coming and this has been discussed and is also likely to change next year. 
We need to get more people from within the club doing things to help, even if it’s lots more people only doing a little bit. A draft begging letter is available from Alan if people need one! ACTION – Gwynne and Alan to work on a communication to say what’s been going on with regard to grant applications etc and this may inspire people to get involved. Or we could ask direct for more people to help out. Maybe something on paper might be more effective than an e-mail, as e-mails tend to get overlooked, forgotten about or ignored. 

AOB – will the repairs needed on the pitch go ahead? This is especially relevant given the poor weather we’re likely to get after Christmas. Is there anything we can do to improve the pitch for the rest of the season or should we keep the money and have Wrekin College as a standby instead? We need to guard against calling off games, or training, too early as the pitch drains quite well but it just takes a while when there’s been heavy rain. 
Meeting closed at 9.20pm. 
Circulation: to all committee members.

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING –  TBA

